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GWRRA CHAPTER CA1M 

Staff 
Chapter Director Jerry & Lois Cowan            (909) 783-1014 
Asst. Chapter Director Jim & Suzanne Back          (951) 788-4908  
Chapter Educator Glenn Maness   
Asst. Chapter Educator Larry Tegel  
Treasurer Gary Blackburn  
Tour Director                      John Somma and Tammy Dvorak  
50/25/25 Chairman Judy Hoeft    
Sunshine Sheree Tegal  
Store Manager Rebecca McGovern    (951) 317-8762             
Newsletter Editor Steve & Sandy Damico  
Web Master Larry Medcraft   
Historian/Photographer Cheryl Huizenga 
Meeting Minutes Linda Flechtner  
MEC & Motor Awareness Trent Reid   
Phone Tree     
Advertising Glenn Maness   
Public Relations Glenn Maness 
Chapter Pride Sheree Tegel   
Chapter Charity Coordinators   Shirley Blackburn Lou Olson  
Couple of the Year (COY)         
Individual of the Year (IOY)             
   
  

National, Region F, and California Staff 

National: 
Director  of GWRRA Ray & Sandi Garris (800)  843-9460 

Region F: 
Director Mark Davis  
Educators Mike & Dorie Werner  
Member Enhancement Cindy & Kenneth Kelly (623)  229-9339 
   
                         
 California District: 
Directors Nancy & Bob Clark  
Asst. Director  Don & Beth Kuellmer (925)  487-5750       
Asst. Director Robert & Linda Harmon (661)  810-5154 
District Educator   Linda Harmon (661) 810-5157 

Chapter Meeting:  Second Sunday of the month  at   Pepper Steak 
            26589 Highland Ave. Highland, Ca 

      Breakfast at 8:00 a.m. - Meeting starts at 8:30 a.m. 

Activity Meeting:    Monday after the 2nd Sunday at Flo’s 
   5626 Van Buren Blvd. Riverside CA    951-352-2690 

                                  Dinner @ 6pm  Meeting @ 7pm 

                                      (www.ca1m.org)     
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Jerry & Lois Cowan 
CA1M  Chapter Director 
 
 
 

 

 

3                   Continued on  page 4 

Welcome to 2017. I never imagined when I started with 

GWRRA back in 1998 (Trent & Denise were Chapter Directors 

then) that I would still be here, 18 years later.  

        Here's a little back ground on what we have been doing 

since we joined. I was just a member until I was on a ride in Jan 

of 2000 and told Rich our new Chapter  Director that I would 

like to get more involved, so he invited me to the next planning 

meeting. When I arrived I was already assigned to be Trent's 

Assistant as Tour Director. In August of that year Trent and De-

nise took a break from GW and I became the Tour Director un-

til 2003, when I was asked to be the Chapters Educator (CE). 

Since then I have always held some position of Educator in-

cluding Assistant Chapter Educator (ACE) and Assistant  

District Educator (ADE).  

         In 2003 I joined the California Gold Angels Drill Team. I 

have ridden bikes since I was 15 and thought I knew how to 

ride, I was wrong. I have over 350,000 miles since joining 

GWRRA and sure have learned a lot since and never want to 

stop learning. 

        As for Lois she started coming to events after our youngest 

daughter, Cheryl, graduated in 2000. Lois has been the store 

manager, greeter and collected money at the Golf Course, and 

writing the highlights of the meetings for the newsletter. She 

has made over 150 vests for the Chapter and other things such 

as flags those shiny things that go on the antennas, ice collars, 

neck warmers and the cow windshield covers. Of course I have 

to mention the beautiful quilts she has made for Chapter CD's 

and raffles. Plus for me she has helped me many times marking 

ARC and ATC courses. We have ridden to ten Wing Dings all 

over the Country. 



 

  Continued from page 3 
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         For the Christmas Party Lois had asked everyone to send a fact 

about yourself that no one in the group would know. She went over 

those facts at the Christmas party. We have some pretty amazing peo-

ple in the Chapter. If you didn't send her your information please do so 

at anytime, she also might send you an e-mail asking for your un-

known fact. We would like to do this and other similar things to 

lighten up the meeting. Could everyone please send a small picture of 

yourself at age one or older. We will put five or so together at each 

meeting and have you guess who they are.  

         The first Rally of the year  will be CA1I's ride on February 17th 

at Bert's Mega Mall in Covina. It will be their 35th Anniversary Valen-

tine Rally. Lets show our support and sign up early. Registering by 

January 14th for a chance of winning 100.00 dollars.  

The Gold Angels Drill Team will be performing at the rally. 

        As you know Trent and Denise have stepped down as our Chap-

ters Directors and are doing other positions with the Chapter. Please 

thank them both for the fine job they did, for the last 3 years. If you 

were not at the Christmas Party ask to see the wallet and coin collec-

tion that they got from the Chapter. 

        On page 2 of this Newsletter you will find a list of the staff for 

2017. A big thanks for all of you that stayed on and those that took on 

new roles. Please give them your full support as you have done before. 
 

Come Join Us For The Ride 

Jerry and Lois 
CA-1M Chapter Directors 

                                    



 

5 

 

           Introduction from your new 
Assistant Chapter Directors 
 

     For those who don’t me or my 
wife, my name is Jim (James) or 
Jimmy Back and my wife is  
Suzanne Back. We had been the 
“Sunshine Couple” for the past 
three years. 
 
 A little history of our lives:  
I bought my first Gold Wing in 1986, a 1985 Interstate. I rode that until 
2002 when Suzanne (unbeknown to me) put a deposit on a 1999 SE 
at Highland Cycles.  We rode that beautiful bike until March of 2016 
when I traded it for my new Wing.  
 
 I first joined GWRRA in 1986 when I bought my 1200 Inter-
state. I met Suzanne at one of CA1-E breakfast meetings.  I had the 
pleasure of taking her on an after-meeting ride that day to Arrow-
head….We’ve been together ever since then.  
 
 We left GWRRA in 1995 and joined GWTA (Gold Wing Tour-
ing Assn).  While in that organization for 15 years we held the posi-
tions of Assistant Chapter Directors, Chapter Directors, Assistant 
State Directors and State Directors.  
 
 We hope to be an asset to Jerry and Lois and will do our best 

to help them to make and keep our Chapter the very best we can. 

    Jim & Suzanne Back 

CA-1M Asst Chapter Directors 
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                   Continued on page 7 

 

CALIFORNIA 

District Directors 

Nancy & Bob Clark 

By the time you are reading this, you will have had time to work off the 

extra goodies from the holidays, enjoy your new gifts, and hopefully relax.  

Some of you may have already started to pack away the holiday decora-

tions.  But as you look back on the past month and year, we hope it was 

filled with many good memories of friends and family.  As for Bob & I, 

we had a great Christmas with all six of our children home with their 

spouses and children and Bob’s mother (93).  It was a full house, but won-

derful to have them all under one roof at the same time…it has been many 

years since that has happened. 

 

As we look forward now to the year 2017, the possibilities are endless. It is 

our goal that our GWRRA family will connect on many levels.  We want 

to share the FUN and ideas with each other.  We all enjoy riding, and of 

course eating, and our members have great ideas of how we can enjoy both 

with each other.  Several of our chapters share a “first ride of the year” …

or “last ride of the year”.  Weather or physical limitations sometimes pre-

vent the 2 or 3 wheel participation, but there is nothing wrong with joining 

in on 4 (or more) wheels.  The goal is to have FUN with each other…

PARTICIPATE!  We want to see ALL of you out there having fun with us. 

The Officer’s Conference is coming January 21st at the Bakersfield Mar-

riott Convention Center.  Officers are to be there, but all are invited to join 

in the fun and information.  Check with your Chapter Director as to how to 

register. The deadline for the GWRRA room discount is past, but if you 

still need a room, ask for the best available rate (usually senior) and they 

will accommodate you with a fair rate.  Also there is a breakfast buffet 

available at a greatly discounted rate, but you must buy the breakfast ticket 

when you check in.  The hotel has been very accommodating and welcom-

ing to us…come join us in the FUN…don’t forget the post party in the Di-

rector’s Suite on Saturday night. 



 

 Continued from pg. 6 
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This year is already filled with many opportunities for Fun together.  If you 

haven’t already registered for the Region Rally in May at the Starr Pass in 

Tucson, AZ, it is available online on the Region website.  Don’t wait, it is a 

great venue.  Wing Ding this year is in Grapevine TX at a spectacular resort.  

California District Rally is back in Mammoth…condos are filling up, so 

don’t wait too long to make your reservations (registration and information 

on the district website)…we were given the discounted rate for the full week 

before and after, so you can plan a vacation and have even more riding time 

in the beautiful mountains surrounding Mammoth.  Mixed in all year are 

many chapter rallies that always deliver great FUN for us as we gather to-

gether.  And last, don’t forget to visit local chapter gatherings.  This is where 

you really get to know our fellow member…and pick up more great ideas for 

having FUN. 

 

Let’s make 2017 one of the best years yet.  We look forward to seeing all of 

you out and about this year. 

 
Happy New Year! 

Nancy & Bob Clark 
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Larry Tegel 
CA1M Asst. Chapter                         
Educator 

 

HAPPY NEW YEAR-2017!!! 
 
Here’s to starting the New Year off right with as 
many rides as you can.  But, remember that 
there are a lot of riders and drivers out there that 
don’t pay attention to where WE are.  On top of 
that, they might have been celebrating a little too 
much.  Be aware of your surroundings and be 
safe out there. 
 
Sheree & Larry Tegel 

RIDER ED ‘GIMME 5’ 
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       On the Road Again  

    CA-1 M Tour Director’s 

   This last year sure has been fun!!!! We had a chance to do some great 

rides.  Remember Montana, Wyoming and Colorado???  And our weekly pie 

rides and our Sunday breakfast rides.  We visited other chapters, met a lot of 

new people. We have been very fortunate this last year. 

      I harped on new last year. Trying to find new places to go, new people to 

join our chapter and new places for breakfast!!  We even had someone buy a 

new house, this next year I'm going to harp on FUN !!! 

 

    What exactly is the definition of fun? We always say we're having fun, but 

what exactly makes it fun? I want you to think about new fun things to do in 

2017.  I need all of you in our chapter to help me plan 2017. We would  love to 

have your participation  and thoughts. Don't be afraid to bring up your ideas, 

you can email me, call me and let me know what’s on your mind.. In 2017 

we'd like to visit all our sister chapters.  Then let's see how many people we 

can get and how many chapters we can visit. Let's make 2017 one of our best 

years. 

 

    Tammy and I would like to wish you all a great New Year. Lets all be 

thankful for your health wealth and all your friends.... 

 

Tammy & John  

your tour directors,  once again here we go!!!!!  

 
 

                   John & Tammy 
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29 30 31 
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    January 

Planning Meeting-
Flo’s Riverside 

6pm Dinner 
7pm Meeting 

ALL MEMBERS 
WELCOME 

Chapter Meeting 
Pepper Steak 

Highland 
8:00 am Breakfast 
8:30 am Meeting 

After Meeting Ride 
Trent 

HAPPY 

NEW YEAR 

Breakfast Ride 

Zacatecas 

Riverside 

John S 

Loc#2   9am 



 LOCATION # 1 PK. LOT BEHIND Carl’s Jr. - MT. VERNON/E. SANTO DR. - COLTON 
LOCATION # 2  RIVERSIDE LA SIERRA METROLINK STATION  INDIANA & LA SIERRA 
LOCATION # 3  PARK AND RIDE, NEAR I-10  FWY & YUCAIPA BLVD. ON  HAMPTON 
LOCATION # 4 DEL TACO, UNIVERSITY PKY.   SAN BERNARDINO 
LOCATION # 5 TOM’S FARMS 23900 TEMESCAL CANYON RD.  I15 /TEMESCAL CAN. 

13

WednesdayWednesdayWednesdayWednesday    ThursdayThursdayThursdayThursday    FridayFridayFridayFriday    SaturdaySaturdaySaturdaySaturday    

4 5 6 7 

11 12 13 14 

18 19 20 21 

25 
 

26 27 28 

1 2 3 4 

8 9 
 

10 11 

    

Legends 

Upland 

Steve D 

Loc#4   7pm 

Dinner Ride 

Dinner Ride 

Dinner Ride            

Tasty Goody 

San Bernardino 

Jerry C 

Loc#3   7pm 

February 

 Dinner Ride    

Cucas 

Redlands 

Jerry C 

Loc#3   7pm 

 Dinner Ride    

Hot Dog Shop 

Norco 

Larry T 

Loc#1   7pm 

Dinner Ride 

Breakfast Ride 

Guasti Homestyle 

Café 

Chino 

Rich B 

Loc#2   8am 

Bann Thai 

Riverside 

John S 

Loc#1   7pm 

Officers Meeting 

Bakersfield 

Corky’s 

Yucaipa 

Jerry C 

Loc#1   7pm 

CA-1Z Visit 

Temecula 

Jerry C 

Loc#2   6:30am 

CA-1I Rally 

Covina 

Norm 

Loc#2   8am 



 

JANUARY BIRTHDAY’S 

A Dean & Lou Olson 22    
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2/11 

B Joanie Tardie 1 B Ingrid Barge 5 

      

      

      

      

B Jerry Danton 11 B Mike Luckinbill 26 

JANUARY ANNIVERSARIES 
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           California District  -  Chapter Rides for 2017 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 11   CA-1I 

March 31 – April 2  CA-1R 

April 22           CA-1A 

April 30              CA-1Q 

May 6    CA-1K 

May 6    CA-2S Garage Sale 

May 20           CA-1Z 

May 26-28 Region F Rally- Tuscan AZ 

June 11           CA-1D 

June 17           CA-2N 

June 24           CA-1L 

July 8                       CA-2J 

July 15    CA-1S 

July 22    CA-C 

August 29- Sept 2 Wing Ding 39 Grape-

vine TX 

September 22-24 CA District Rally 

Mammoth 

October 14     CA-1M 

October 15     CA-1V 

October 21     CA-1F 

October 21     CA-2R 

October 27-29  AZ District Rally  

November 4     CA-1C 
 



 

 
ALTERNATE LEAVE LOCATIONS FOR RIDES 

#2 
Riverside LaSierra 
Metrolink Station 
10901 Indiana Ave 

Riverside  
South of the 91fwy 
East of La Sierra 

#3 
Park & Ride North 

of the  
I-10 freeway, off 
Yucaipa Blvd. on 

Hampton 

Zendejas is our #1 leave location.  Located at the North end of the Wal-Mart 

shopping center on Mt. Vernon and Washington off the 215 freeway.  Leave 

locations will be noted on the ride calendar according to number, as listed on 

this page.  Leave times are Fueled and ready to ride. 
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#1 
North end of the 

Wal-Mart shopping 
center on Mt. 
Vernon and 

Washington off the 
215 freeway 

Colton 

* LOCATION 1 
I-215 
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ALTERNATE LEAVE LOCATIONS FOR RIDES 

#5 
Tom’s Farms 

23900 Temescal 
Canyon Road 

Entrance South 
of Mexican  
Restaurant 

Corona 

#4  

Del Taco on 
University 
Parkway  

exit off the 215 
North  go East to 

parking lot 
on the left 

San  

18 

         SLICE OF WRY 

A woman gets on a bus with her baby and the bus 

driver says, "That's the ugliest baby that I've ever 

seen. The woman goes to the rear of the bus and 

sits down, fuming. She says to a man next to her, 

"The driver just insulted me!" The man says, "You 

go right up there and tell him off – go ahead, I'll 

hold your monkey for you."  
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Meeting date/time Chapter Chapter Director Meeting Location 

1st Saturday 
8:30 AM Breakfast 
9:15 AM Meeting 

CA1A  Bob & Linda Harman 
                  661-810-5154 

   Greenhouse Café  1169 Commerce Center       
Lancaster 

1st Saturday 
7:30 AM Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CA1Z               Russell Johnson 
                  951-532-5311 

  

   Marie Callender’s 
   29363 Rancho California Rd 
   Temecula 

1st Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA2W Steve & Teri Rippe 
559-240-5966 

   Yosemite Falls Café 
   4020 N. Cedar Ave 
   Fresno 

1st Saturday 
7:00 AM Breakfast 
8:00 AM Meeting 

CA1R Kenny Devor 
949-922-0201 

   Mimi’s Café 
   22651 Lake Forest Dr. 
   Lake Forest 

2nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA2N Nick & Terri Riolo 
209-462-6122 

   Golden Corral 
   3737 McHenry Ave 
   Modesto 

2nd Saturday 
8:00 Am Breakfast 

            8:30 AM Meeting 
CA1F Crystal Richardson 

858-541-1176 
   Broken Yoke Café 
  1851 Garnet Ave 
   San Diego 

2nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CA1I Crash Clymer 
909-599-1519 

  Denny’s 
  546 W Baseline Rd 
  Glendora 

2nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CA1L Bob & Barbara Dowdy 
805-226-9175 

  IHOP 
  212 Madonna Road 
  San Luis Obispo 

2nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:30AM Meeting 

CA2J Ric & Kara Ewing 
925-787-6012 

  Hometown Buffet 
  2050 Diamond Blvd 
  Concord 

2nd Sunday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CA1M Trent & Denise Reid 
909-794-5130 

  Pepper Steak 
  26589 Highland Ave 
  Highland 

2nd Sunday 
7:30 AM Breakfast 
8:00 AM Meeting 

CA1Q Tom Del Mar 
714-469-2257 

  Black Bear Diner 
  7005 Knott Ave 
  Buena Park 

2nd Sunday 
8:00 AM  Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CA2R Dave Wilson 
530-275-5521 

  Vittles Restaurant 
  2385 North Street 
  Anderson 

3nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA1C David Easley 
760-777-2517 

  Sidewinder Restaurant & Grill 
  66121 Pierson Blvd. 
   Desert Hot Springs 

3nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA1S Ken Thomas 
415-307-8237 

  Carrow’s 
  2401 Harbor Blvd 
  Ventura 

3nd Saturday 
7:30 am Breakfast 
8:30 am Meeting 

CA2Q Don & Beth Kuellmer 
925-487-5750 

  Black Bear Dinner 
  5100 Hopyard Road 
  Pleasanton 

3nd Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:45 AM Meeting 

CA2S Sal & Patti Esposito 
408-639-0609 

   Hometown Buffet (Moonlite Shopping Cntr) 
   2679 El Camino Real 
   Sacramento 

3rd Sunday 
8:00AM Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CAC Thomas Whitson 
(209) 744-1615 

   Elks Lodge #6 
   6446 Riverside Blvd 
   Sacramento, Ca 

3rd Sunday 
8:00AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA1B Jack Vido 
805-235-4188 

   Lorene’s Ranch House 
   1531 23rd St. 
   Bakersfield 

3rd Sunday 
7:30  AM Breakfast 
8:00 AM Meeting 

CA1V Pat & Sharon Riley 
(961) 204-1889 

   Maxwell’s 
   17772 Wika Rd. 
   Apple Valley 

4th Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA2A John & Debbie Whitled 
559-786-3489 

  Old Salles Café 
  2062 North J Street 
  Tulare 

4th Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CA2K Nick & Kim Odell 
510-323-5993 

  Benicia Grill II 
  2390 N Texas St. 
  Fairfield 

Last Saturday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
9:00 AM Meeting 

CA1K Ken Freeland 
818-370-3572 

  Denny’s 
  8222 Topanga Canyon Blvd. 
  Canoga Park 

4th Sunday 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
8:30 AM Meeting 

CA1D Cliff Kennish 
323-582-4398 

  Paramount Elks Lodge 
  8108 E Alondra Blvd. 
  Paramount 
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                            Newsletter Policy 
 

   Chapter CA1M’s newsletter is distributed free of charge to 
GWRRA members or GWRRA boosters who participate in the 
Chapter activities.  The newsletter is also distributed free to all 
advertisers and certain motorcycle related businesses or inter-
ests.  After four months of non-participation as determined by the 
Membership Chairman, Newsletter Editor or the Chapter Director 
you may be removed from the mailing list.  You will remain off the 
mailing list until you participate again or you make other arraign-
ments with the Newsletter Editor or the Chapter Director. 
 

   Remember, the newsletter is what we make it.  Please submit 
articles that you think will be interesting or informative to other 
Chapter members.  The articles may be about your favorite ride, 
bike accessory, or just a funny story.  
 

   All articles submitted may be edited at the discretion of the 
Newsletter Editor, depending on the space available.  Controver-
sial subject matter may not be submitted.  The News Letter Editor 
is human and may from time to time make mistakes.  This is not 
cause for nomination for the bell.   If you nominate the News Let-
ter for the bell he will quit and this job will fall to you. 
 

   Please submit your article by e-mail or typed letter to the News-
letter Editor by the 19th of the month to be in the next month’s 
newsletter.  Material in the newsletter may be reprinted without 
permission. 
Newsletter Editor e-mail  sd547mail@gmail.com 

Steve & Sandy Damico 
547 E Cherry Hill St. 
Ontario, CA 91761 
909-391-4021   
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SUPPORT RATES 

Business card $ 5.00 per month, $ 50.00 per year 
1/3 page $ 7.50 per month, $ 75.00 per year 
1/2 page $ 10.00 per month, $ 100.00 per year 
full page $ 15.00 per month, $ 150.00 per year 
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